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State: Budget

The June revenue forecast was good, and the projected additional revenue for the 2015-17 budget is $2.4 billion.  However, OFM’s projected additional spending needs are $1 billion more than projected revenue, and the legislature must invest an additional $1.2 – 2 billion in education per McCleary.  Because of this, the Governor has asked all state agencies to prepare 15% reduction scenario budgets.  Agency budgets are due to OFM in September.
State: Policy
DOH Foundational Services Public Health Policy Work Group
Secretary Wiesman’s Foundational Services Public Health Policy Work Group continues to meet and review the foundational public health services.  Thank you to BOH Chair McDermott for his leadership in representing King County on this work group.
Community of Health Planning Grants

In May, the Health Care Authority released information on Community of Health Planning grants that would be awarded to as many as 10 communities in amounts up to $50,000.  These grants will help communities prepare for the anticipated Accountable Community of Health (ACH) designation process and “pilot” awards, as authorized by House Bill 2572.  In June, King County learned that it was selected as one of 10 entities across the state to receive a planning grant from the Health Care Authority for the ACH planning phase.  Public Health is serving as the lead agency for the King County region, and the planning phase runs from July-December 2014.  

The Washington State Legislature authorized funding for two pilot ACHs, and has indicated that it intends to engage in a selection process later this year. Additionally, Washington state will request resources for ACH development through its CMS testing grant application (due July 21) associated with the overall State Health Care Innovation Plan.  
Federal: Policy
Regulating E-Cigarettes

On April 24 2014, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration proposed rules that call for strict regulation of electronic cigarettes. The proposed rules include:  a ban on selling the product to minors, vending machine prohibition, and a requirement that the product include health warnings. Manufacturers would also be required to register all their products and ingredients with the FDA. Notably, the proposed rules do not ban the use of flavors such as chocolate or bubble gum, which may attract children. The rules will be finalized following a 75-day public comment period which was due to close on July 9, 2014, but was extended to August 9, 2014.
